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Staff's Status Report

COMES NOW the Staff of the Public Service Commission and, as directed by the Commission’s Order Directing Filing, files its Status Report.  The Staff states:

1. On November 17, 2004, Sendero SMGC LP Acquisition Company, Sendero SMGC GP Acquisition Company, (hereafter, collectively “Sendero” or “Applicant”), DTE Enterprises, Inc., and DTE Ozark, Inc. (collectively “DTE”) filed an application seeking Commission authority for Sendero to acquire the partnership interests of DTE in Southern Missouri Gas Company, and to take other steps to complete that transaction.  The applicants seek Commission expedited treatment and approval by December 31, 2004.

2. On November 19, 2004, the Commission ordered Staff to file its Recommendation, or a Status Report, no later than November 29, 2004.

3. Staff files this Status Report to advise the Commission, and the other parties to the case, that it will file its Recommendation on or before January 21, 2005, if Staff receives adequate information on the transaction and on the Applicant as set forth below.

4. The application and its attachments show that Sendero proposes a complex form of ownership.  There are several layers of ownership, and Staff will need to review each layer in order to complete its evaluation of the proposed acquisition and make an informed recommendation to the Commission.

5. In order to make its recommendation, the Staff must review and assess the extent, nature, and sources of capital Sendero will employ to purchase and operate this system.

6. Further, the Staff will review Sendero’s plans for operating the system, including:  employment of trained personnel, maintaining safety procedures, implementation of adequate gas supply and transportation planning, and provision of adequate customer service.  This includes assessment of any changes to the gas transportation contracts that currently exist and Sendero’s plans for gas supply.

7. Additionally, the Staff will evaluate Sendero's plans for the existing under-recovered Actual Cost Adjustment balance, which appears to be significant. 

8. The Staff will also review the Applicant’s plans for the treatment of any potential gas prudence adjustments found by Staff in the 2004/2005 ACA review.

9. There is an issue with this particular case that requires sufficient time to investigate and it is that, unlike a number of applicants in other recent sales/purchases of Missouri natural gas systems, the Applicant in this case does not appear to have an extensive history of operating a local distribution system.  Staff must, therefore, try to assess whether Applicant’s experience is reasonably likely to result in successful operation of this Missouri LDC. 

10. Staff’s estimated time for filing its recommendation in this case depends upon receiving responses to data requests within ten days, and does not anticipate any discovery disputes.  If Staff determines that additional time is necessary for it to complete its review of the application and the information submitted in response to data requests, Staff will promptly notify both the Applicant and the Commission.

WHEREFORE, Staff submits its Status Report as Ordered by the Commission.
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